From: Katy Motson

Sent: 10 November 2022 22:13

To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>

Subject: S62a/2022/0012 Land East of station, Elsenham

Dear sir/madam,

I am writing in complete horror that more housing developments are being considered between Henham & Elsenham.

A Secretary of State already considered a planning application on this site for 800 houses and refused it due to its unsustainable nature. Piecemeal if this additional 300 houses are allowed this will be over 1000 houses allowed in the area in the past couple of years. Access to Bishops Stortford & Saffron Walden is horrendous already. Grove Hill into Stansted is queued back for ages most days, verges in Ugley green and Molehill green are being wrecked and 2 recent fatalities have occurred on the road to the airport.

Not only is the traffic horrendous but there are no additional school places available for local children and the local shops are limited and can not sustain the community. This means that most residents have to go to Bishops STORTFORD & Saffron Walden in their cars as public transport is limited.

This additional housing development is completely unsustainable and already the traffic situation is unacceptable in the local area as highlighted. Please reject this application.

Kind regards Katy Motson